
Delores G. Kelley, Chair SB 658 
Brian J. Feldman, Vice Chair Supporting 
3 East Miller Senate Office Building 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
Dear Chair Kelley, Vice Chair Feldman, and Members of the Finance Committee, 
 
One of the most difficult things about being a graduate student is the feeling of not having a 
voice. In the face of peers who are having a tough time or working amongst faculty who can sink 
your career if you set a foot wrong, it is difficult to feel that what we say matters. This is why I 
support collective bargaining rights for graduate students. It will give us a voice in what matters. 
 
I have to have another job to live with a reasonable standard in academia. Many of my friends 
don’t have that, and need to rely on a family member or partner just to pay rent. This shouldn’t 
be. Collective bargaining lets us fight for a living wage without having to be beholden to whether 
or not the department or our advisor simply decides if we deserve it on a case-by-case basis. 
 
I hope you will consider voting in favor of collective bargaining rights for graduate students. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Noel Warford 
PhD, Computer Science 
Research Assistant and Teaching Assistant 
7911 Kreeger Drive, #204 
Hyattsville, MD  20783 
noel.warford95@gmail.com 
 

 


